RESPONSE TO THE ISSUES RAISED BY FINANCIAL AND FISCAL COMISSION (FFC)

The response is given herein in relation to the matters raised on the budget data and the outputs indicators in the grant framework.

1. THE FFC FINDINGS

The conclusion raised by the FFC that not all provincial housing departments provide budget data at sub-programme level in the programme structure is acknowledged. The analysis report further recommends that financial data be provided on a subprogramme level for every component of the housing programmes such as Incremental Housing, Social Housing, Rental Housing and Rural Housing.

The analysis report also states that, it appears that the Provincial Housing Departments (pH D's) are not reporting on the performandce measures published in the grant framework, although the basis or reference was not made for the finding.

2. NDOH RESPONSE TO ABOVE FINDINGS

(a) The Budget Data

The National Department of Housing (NDoH) embarked in a process to review the key deliverables under each of the housing programmes approved for implementation during the 2005/06 financial year. This process was undertaken in consultation with the PHD's with a view to determine the standard key output
